Parish Council Report
 January 2018
At our first meeting in the New Year, the Council had to deal with several important issues: planning applications, the setting of our budget for 2018/19, gritting, work on a Neighbourhood Plan and progress on installing a defibrillator in the disused telephone box.

During the Christmas break we were notified by Rugby Borough Council (RBC) about three planning applications.  After visits by councillors ((in accordance with agreed Planning Protocol) we had agreed not to comment on two of them, but to object to the proposal to convert a stables adjacent to Stockton Road into a 3-bedroom house, since no local need had been identified and the site is well outside the village.  We were therefore concerned that RBC had apparently disregarded our objections and speedily granted permission. Our concern was such that we are writing to our local MP and RBC to express our disquiet about this.
As we have reported before, we are concerned that new legislation and decisions by RBC will put extra pressure on our own budget. Continuing rising costs to ensure recreation field safety and general maintenance around the parish together with potential additional expenses associated with the defibrillator, a Neighbourhood Plan and Club/Birbury developments all mean that we will no longer be able to meet our financial commitments.  We therefore agreed to put up the Precept by £575 – from the current £6,230. We hope that you feel we are giving you value for money.
Councillors reported back on progress on the defibrillator project and the Neighbourhood Plan. Small groups of dedicated villagers are putting in a lot of effort to move these along.  Now the PC owns the telephone box, we are commissioning work to make it serviceable and advice has been sort on both these projects.  
A RBC officer has been helping the NP group to assess how best or whether to move forward on this.  It may be that the parish is too small to go for a Plan, but we shall be awaiting the outcome of decisions on Rugby’s own Local Plan and we will report back on this whole project at the Annual Village Meeting in April. 
The recent snow falls and associated icy conditions have caused some of our residents real problems in getting about.  The PC bought three new grit bins, but not everyone realises that they are for us local residents to use when necessary. It would be much appreciated if the more fit and able of us could find time to spread the grit when there is ice so that our less able residents can go about safely.

If you have a view on any of these issues, do feel free to contact any of the councillors, or the Clerk, or come along to our next meeting,
 which will be at 7.30pm on Tuesday 20th February 2018 in the Birbury.
Diana Turner

Chair, Birdingbury Parish Council 
